
Welcome to our bumper Summer edition of the newsletter. I can’t believe how much there 
is to report on this term. We’ve been blessed with amazing weather, adding to our fun. 
Year 4 and 5 have been on their residential trips and year 6 made us very proud with their 
SATs results. We will miss them so much next year. 
Today we are also saying goodbye to 2 members of our early years team: Miss Campbell 
and Miss Wilkinson. We wish them the best in their new adventures and thank them for 
their amazing work.  
We would like to wish all of our families an amazing Summer together and we can’t wait to 
welcome you back on Tuesday 2nd September  
 
Mrs Steward - Principal  

Far IngsThis term, Italy and 
Japan Classes went on a 
fantastic trip to Far Ings to 
link in with our Science top-
ic. We had an amazing day. 
There were many highlights 
one of which was pond dip-
ping where we found lots of water animals such 
as water boatmen and stickleback fish. We also 
went on a bug safari, hunting for bugs living in 
woodland areas and then studying them 
through a magnifying glass. Other activities in-
cluded going in the hides to see what birds we 
could spot in the air and living on the water. We 
also made some nature postcards and picked 
different areas to look at through a frame and 
in-

Year 6– Franklin College 

Y6 had a fantastic day 
out at Franklin College! 
They were spoilt with a 
delicious lunch, ice lollies and a fun activity 
to participate in. Thank you Franklin for a 
special treat after all the hard work the pu-
pils have put into SATs and writing.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Pride of OSPA 
A huge well done to all of our Pride of OSPAs! 
We are all very proud of all of the effort you 
have put into your self-growth and your aca-
demic learning. Keep working hard and shining 
bright! 

Fortis Art Session 
Y6 pupils had a special visit 
from Sarah who works at 
Fortis Therapy. She deliv-
ered a great session in 
which the pupils discussed 
times that that they had 
experienced different emotions. They then cre-
ated an emotion monster to represent their 
discussions. They all agreed that it was easier 
to draw their emotions rather than talk about 
them.  

Reading Prizes 
Teachers selected pupils who had excelled in reading 
throughout the year. Through making incredible progress, 
working hard and dedication to their reading. Pupils were 
rewarded a treat with Mrs Steward for their outstanding 

efforts through-
out the year.  
Well done to you 
all!  



Gulliver’s Theme Park 
Year 4s spent a fun packed two days at Gul-

liver’s Valley theme park. Some of the ac-

tivities they enjoyed included laser quest, 

climbing and crazy golf. Staff were dizzy 

and very wet occupying pupils on the white 

water rapids. Marshmallows around the 

fire pit, scooter safari and a hoedown disco 

filled the evenings with laughter before the 

children settled down in fairy huts and tipis. 

The trip encourage independence and further built peer and 

staff relationships.  

 
 
 
 

Nunny’s Farm 

The children had an amazing time visiting 
the farm. They all enjoy the journey on 
the coach and seeing their local surround-
ings. They explored all of the different 
animals and their fam life habitats. Nurse-
ry had lots of fun discovering the different animals as they 
walked around the farm. They loved 
petting and feeding the animals ex-
ploring 
their 5 
senses.  
 
 
 
 

Skipping Performance 

The after school Skipping Club has 
been an incredible success, with a 
dedicated group of children 
attending every Tuesday afterschool. Throughout the weeks, they 
demonstrated resilience, determination, and teamwork as they de-
veloped their skipping skills and worked together to create a perfor-
mance. The children had full autonomy in choosing the songs and 
routine, showing confidence in their decision-making. They truly 
stepped out of their comfort zones when they performed their rou-
tine in front of parents and the whole school. This was an impressive 

achievement that high-
lighted their deification to 
the club. We are so proud 
of everything they have 
accomplished. Well done 
to our amazing Skipping 
Club members!  

Science Investigation  

In the summer term Year 2 

have been learning about how 

plants grow and what they 

need to survive. We investigat-

ed the question ‘Do the biggest 

seeds make the biggest 

plants?’ We planted a pea, 

bean and sunflower seed at 

the start of the term and have 

looked after them, helping 

them grow. Our smallest seed 

was the sunflower but look at 

how tall it is now!  

 
 Fun Fitness Friday 

 
Summer Fun Fitness Friday was 
great fun outside! Poland class Year 
6 pupils helped to run the event 
making it a huge success. Well done 
to all involved! The activities pro-
moted fun, fitness and positive 
mental health throughout the 
whole school. Remember to get outside and stay 

active during the Sum-
mer holidays as part 
of a healthy lifestyle. 
 
 

Rock Steady 

Our Rock Steady rock stars once again 

wowed us with their performances! 

They performed to their peers and 

families with confidence and show-

cased their musical 

talents! As always, 

it was a pleasure 

for everyone to watch and join in 

the amazing atmosphere.  

 
 



Upcoming events 
• Friday 19th September– Jeans for Genes# 

• October—Bikeability Year 6 

• Monday 13th October– individual photos 

• Monday 20th October– Flu sprays 

• Wednesday 22nd October– Parents consul-
tation day 

• Friday 24th October– Fun Fitness Friday 

 

 

25/26 term dates 

• Tuesday 2nd September 2025-children return fol-
lowing the Summer holidays 

• Friday 17th October– Inset Day 

• Friday 24th October 2025– children finish for half 
term 

• Monday 10th November 2025-children return from 
half term 

• Friday 4th December– Inset Day 

• Friday 19th December 2025-children finish for 
Christmas break 

Wolds Wildlife Park 

France, Ghana, Hungary and Atlas had an amaz-
ing time at Wolds Wildlife Park. They explored 
the    exotic animals and learned about their 
natural     habitats, diet and if the are endan-
gered. Their trip was linked to their Science 
learning, which furthered their knowledge and 
scientific vocabulary. Everyone had a wonderful 
day in the sunshine, including a picnic for lunch 
and playing on the park having fun together. It 
was an overall wonderful day making lots of 
memories together. 

Ormiston Maritime Taster Day 

 
The children took part in a 
range of hands-on lessons. 
Cookery, where they enjoyed 
making their own pizzas us-
ing baguette bases. Design & 
Technology, where pupils were challenged to 
build a structure using just A4 paper and mask-
ing tape that could hold a large piece of granite 
encouraging resilience. The children explored 

Cubism and used oil pastels to 
create their own vibrant piec-
es. The day at Maritime gave 
pupils a secondary school ex-
perience they all loved.  

Lake District 
 

Year 5 headed to the beautiful valley of 
Borrowdale in the Lake District for an annu-
al residential trip. Pupils were determined 
and resilient as they spent their first day 
walking through Rosthwaite Fall. Following 
this they climbed Fleetwith Pike and       
Catbells and enjoyed a much needed ice-
cream and a paddle. Evenings were spent           
socialising at Derwentwater Lake, Keswick 
Park and Castlerigg Stone Circle.  

Compass Go Transition Workshop 
 

Y6 have taken part in a Transition workshop 
with Compass Go in preparation for sec-
ondary school. The sessions have included: 
talking about emotions and strategies to 
help manage them; discussing scenarios 
that could happen at secondary school and 
how they can be dealt with ;and exploring 
each others strengths and areas to work on. 
All pupils left the sessions with a booklet in 
which they have recorded notes to help 
them during the 
move up to sec-
ondary school.   



Summer 2025 safety advice/guide 
  Holiday Clubs & Activities - Lincs Inspire  

Get active outside 

                 Make safe choices                                        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Switch off from devices 

 

Childline- 0800 1111 
www.childline.org.uk 

NSPCC- 0808 800 5000 
www.nspcc.org.uk 
Young Minds Matter- 
www.youngminds.org.uk 

Compass Go- www.compass-uk.org 

 

https://lincsinspire.com/sport-leisure/sports-development/holiday-activities/?gad_source=1&gad_campaignid=18008624396&gclid=EAIaIQobChMInaCc586vjgMV9JFQBh3BzQw-EAAYASAEEgKsxPD_BwE
http://www.childline.org.uk
http://www.nspcc.org.uk
http://www.youngminds.org.uk
http://www.compass-uk.org





